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An executive branch employee may, however, participate in lobbying activities on their 

own, personal time. 12 This exception is limited and employees "may not use their government 

computer, phone, fax or other supplies" in this activity. 13 Additionally, HHS requires that even 

if on personal time, an employee must clearly indicate that "views expressed are those of the 

employee or others and do not necessarily reflect the position of the individual's employing 

agency." 14 Birnbaum's contact on the editorial is her official NIEHS email 15 and in no way did 

she indicate that these opinions were her own and not part of her work with NIEHS. 

The Committee has a responsibility to ensure that executive branch employees are not 
participating in dissemination of science that is undermined by violations of the Anti-Lobbying 
Act and its corresponding guidelines. To understand the extent of Birnbaum's lobbying activity 

while working on the PLOS editorial, please provide all documents and communications 
regarding the PLOS collection of articles. We ask that you provide this information no later than 
January 31, 2018. 

The Committee has jurisdiction over environmental and scientific research and 
development programs and "shall review and study on a continuing basis laws, programs, and 
Government activities" as set forth in House Rule X. This request and any documents created as 
a result of this request will be deemed congressional documents and property of the House 
Science Committee. 

When producing documents to the Committee, please deliver production sets to the 
Majority Staff in Room 2321 of the Rayburn House Office Building and the Minority Staff in 
Room 394 of the Ford House Office Building. The Committee prefers, if possible, to receive all 
documents in electronic format. An attachment to this letter provides additional information 
regarding producing documents to the Committee. 

If you have any questions about this request, please contact Committee staff at 202-225-
63 71. Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Rep. Lamar Smith 

Chairman 

Committee on Science, 

Space, and Technology 

12 National Institutes of Health, supra note 9. 
13 Id. 
14 Id. 
15 Birnbaum, supra note 1. 

Sincerely, 

Chairman 

Subcommittee on 

Environment 

.. 




